
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 17, 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Important Reminders: 
 

• If anyone in the household is awaiting COVID-19 test results, students cannot be sent to school.   Students cannot 
attend school until the household member has received a confirmed negative test result.   

• If anyone in the household has tested positive for COVID-19 the student cannot attend school.   Please contact 
your child’s school nurse to discuss a return to school date.    

• If your student exhibits any COVID-19 symptoms (cough, shortness of breath, chills, muscle aches, headache, loss of 
taste/smell, sore throat, vomiting, diarrhea, fatigue, congestion or runny nose, fever, etc.) do not send them to 
school.   Please contact your child’s school nurse to discuss your child’s symptoms and a possible return to school 
date.   

• Siblings of students exhibiting COVID-19 symptoms will be required to quarantine.    
 
As we approach our Spring Recess (April 2nd – April 9th), families are asked to follow New Jersey travel advisories.    
Currently, New Jersey strongly discourages all non-essential interstate travel. At this time, individuals who have been 
vaccinated against COVID-19 should continue to follow the State's travel advisory. For students that travel outside the 
immediate region (New York, Connecticut, Pennsylvania, and Delaware) they should quarantine for 14 days after 
returning to New Jersey (10 days with a negative COVID-19 test).    
  
Parents and guardians should contact their child’s school nurse with any health concerns and / or questions regarding 
quarantine requirements.    
 
 Brass Castle School Nurse      Port Colden School Nurse 
 Dana Roberts       Noreen McGeary 
 droberts@washtwpsd.org     nmcgeary@washtwpsd.org 
 908-689-1188 x 3607      908-689-0681 x 2507 
 
Your continued support and cooperation will help to maintain a safe full-time in-person learning experience for our 
community.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
Keith Neuhs  
Superintendent 
 
COVID-19 Regional Report  
https://www.nj.gov/health/cd/statistics/covid/ 
 
COVID-19 Vaccination Scheduling System  
https://covidvaccine.nj.gov/ 
 
COVID-19 Testing Sites  
https://covid19.nj.gov/pages/testing#test-sites 
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